
 
 

 
 
Dear prayer partners in our ministry, 
  
Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ. We always give thanks to you for your partnership in our 
ministry. It is a joy to share with you what God is doing to build His kingdom. 
  
Thank you for praying for Charles, one of our new believers. He recently attended our 
Wednesday fast and prayer meeting. His family need to work on building up with words instead 
of tearing down.  This is a serious problem in this family.  May the Lord help them to change 
their bad habit.  
  
On June 10th four people from our church visited people who live in a remote area. One of the 
places we visited was Tina’s KIDS SATURDAY SCHOOL. This school started in April. We 
encouraged them and blessed them as they build trust in this countryside. Also, we visited a 92 
year old woman.  She is Mark’s mother-in-law. She was baptized at her home last year. Our 
purpose was to encourage her faith. Mark is one of our drivers to bring people to church and 
take them home.  
  
During our vacation we and another couple visited Monica’s mother, Mrs. Hwang. She is in 
home hospice care. Praise the Lord! Since she became a believer, she is at peace at this 
illness.  We encouraged her to be a testimony to her family and neighbors as long as she has 
days on this earth. Please pray with us for her. 
  
Thank you for praying for our Evergreen fellowship. This month our focus was on Philippians 
3:18-20. Our citizenship is in heaven. We divided into three groups.  
 
Our men’s group had 10 people. One man, Mr. You accepted the Lord. We gave him a New 
Testament and encouraged him to know God more. However, his wife is opposed to his new 
faith. Then he returned the Bible to his friend Mr. Go. Please pray for this spiritual warfare. 
  



Last week we had a four-day holiday weekend.  The first day we went to Mary’s mother’s 
house. Mary is one of the women coming with us to the US next week. That day we met several 
of Mary’s family and her mother. That is a very traditional family. They worship ancestors. May 
the Lord’s power break through the darkness. That evening we had pizza with Mary’s husband 
Camel and their daughter Ann. We had a good time visiting with Camel.  Tim and Camel have 
known each other since Tim’s first days in Taiwan. May the Lord continue to work in Camel’s 
heart. 
  
The second day of the holiday we had Bible reading at the church. We spent two hours reading 
the book of Hebrews. Twelve people joined. After reading, some stayed to eat rice dumplings 
for lunch. This is the Rice Dumpling holiday.  
  
On Monday, July 3rd we with Josephine and Mary will travel to the US. We will try to contact 
you at some time over the next three months. We look forward to having time with you. We 
will see some of you at GC 23. Please pray for safe travel and good connections.  
  
Today in our prayer time we prayed for the FMWM office. We are thankful for the work they do 
for us while we are on the field. Please let us know how we can pray for you. 
  
Joyfully serving in Taiwan, 
Tim and Lily 
 

 



 


